
 
 

 
 

Health and Wellbeing Board  

1. Reference information  

 

2. Executive summary 

This paper provides an overview of the progress of local shared projects supporting 

delivery of the three Health and Wellbeing Strategy priorities as of 22 November 

2021. This is via a new Highlight Report format that is intended for wider use with 

partners and the public, and to support a wider understanding of the priorities within 

the Health and Wellbeing Strategy.  

The Highlight Report provides an overview of each Priority, describes what has been 

achieved in the previous period and how collaborative working has aided this 

progress. It also has a spotlight section on key items. Please note the progress 

reported against the three priorities. 

 

3. Recommendations 

It is recommended that Board members: 

1. Note the progress against the Strategy. 
2. Share the Highlight Report across their networks (direct links to quarterly 

highlight reports available at www.healthysurrey.org.uk/about), now including a 
Communications Update. 
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3. Endorse a proposal to consider a whole system approach to poverty framework 

at the next informal HWB Board meeting. 
 

4. Reason for Recommendations  

 

That the Board receives an overview of the progress of local shared projects 

supporting delivery of the three Health and Wellbeing Strategy priorities as of 22 

November 2021. 

 

5. Strategy Delivery and Implementation  

See Appendix 1 for the Highlight Report for each priority.  

 

6. Key risks, issues and opportunities 

 Detailed implementation plans with risk ratings (currently subject to review and 

refresh) continue to sit behind the Highlight Report P1 and P2, with risks 
escalated to the Board as necessary.  

 A comprehensive implementation plan for the significantly revised Priority 3 is in 
development (including community safety). 

 Changing Futures fund has awarded Surrey £2.8m to provide additional, tailored 
support to substance misuse, mental health, domestic abuse, contact with the 
criminal justice system and homelessness (those experiencing multiple 

disadvantage) to rebuild lives under Priority 1. 

 Work has resumed on Healthy Behaviours, a programme within Priority 1.  

 There continues to be a significant opportunity to align Priority 2 of the Strategy 
with findings from the Mental Health Partnership Board review. 

 With an SCC officers meeting taking place before the end of the year and Public 
Health looking into a whole system approach to Poverty, there is an opportunity to 
revisit and update on progress and thinking at an informal Board meeting in the 

New Year. 

 

7. Next steps  

Refreshed HWB Strategy outcomes are now being utilised in the Highlight Report. 

The Highlight Report will report on progress from the revised Implementation Plans 

in 2022. 

 

Appendix 1: 

Highlight Report (attachment) 
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